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Transportation Committee Meeting  
Thursday, June 21, 2018   

Maria Garcia, Committee Chairperson  
 

The Transportation Committee met on Thursday, June 21, 2018 at the Bronx Community Board 
#6’s district office located at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A. At this meeting, the following 
members were present: Jannie Armstrong, Evonne Capers, and Rosa Peraza. 
 
The New York City Department of Transportation presented on a new Bikeshare pilot project 
slated to begin in the summer where there will be dockless bikes. These require no stations and 
allow for parking on the sidewalk. They are GPS enabled bikes operated by smartphone. The 
two operators in our community are Jump Bike and Citi-bike’s dockless version. There will be 
about 400 bikes in the Fordham area of the Bronx in community boards 6 and 7 for the pilot 
period. If people have concerns or complaints they can call 311, call the pilot operator, or send 
information to the board office. 
 
Board member Rosa Peraza asked about bikes that can assist those with disabilities and DOT 
stated if the pilot period goes well they would work on releasing an RFP for those bike operators 
as well. 

 
 

The next Transportation Committee meeting will be on Thursday, September 20th at 
6:30PM at the Bronx Community Board #6’s district office at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 
403-A. 
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